College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

November 18, 2015 – Minard 204J
Present: David Bertolini, Betsy Birmingham, Jeffrey Bumgarner, Ann Burnett, Daniel Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Monique Anderson, Kent Sandstrom, Gwen Stickney, Michael Strand, Christina Weber, Gary Totten, John Cox, Miriam Mara, Jim Deal
Pam Perleberg, Director of Annual Giving-NDSU Foundation, gave a brief presentation on “Day of Giving” planned for April 2016.  She would like AHSS to identify a project or fund by January for the “Day of Giving”.  She also would like 1 or 2 AHSS students to be part of the Student Philanthropy Council, which is part of the Foundation.  Also, Pam informed the group that the Foundation can assist AHSS with any direct mailings that they would like to send out to donors.  The Foundation would prepare the mailings and absorb the costs.

Announcements
· The North Dakota Institute for Regional Studies Press (NDIRS) has received approval from the Provost and President to change the name effective 1/1/2016 to North Dakota State University Press (NDSU Press).
· Kudos to Kevin Brooks who will receive a Human Relations Award from the City of Fargo in January.
· Kudos to Cindy Urness who will receive the Blue Key Distinguished Educator Award on December 10th. 
· The Talking Points deadline is early December.
· Dean Sandstrom asked the EC members to remind their colleagues to complete their Fraud training per SBHE Policy 610.11 by 11/30/15.
· The AHSS Holiday party will be held on 12/16/15 from 4:30-6:30 at Renaissance Hall.
· Winter Commencement for AHSS is scheduled for 12/18/15 at 10:00am in Festival Concert Hall. 
· Odney/Peltier/Waldron Award nominations are due 12/7/15.  
· Jeff Bumgarner reported that 5 students have been selected to participate in the “Three-Minutes Thesis Competition” in February, 2016.  Jeff and the rest of the committee will be working with the 5 students to prepare their thesis presentations for the competition.
Kent distributed the NDSU Strategic Vision 2015-2020 to the Council.  There was discussion regarding the document in which the Chairs reflected on the items they liked and also those they did not like or needed better clarification.  Kent will share the input that was provided with the Provost and Deans’ Council.

Other Business

· The AHSS Strategic Planning Committee is compiling the results that were gathered at the unit meetings.  There will also be an on-line survey available to those who did not attend the unit meetings which will provide them with the opportunity to give their input to the Committee.

· There was discussion about part-time adjunct pay and whether any increases could occur
· Some Chairs inquired as to when the FY17 Budget Planning will begin, primarily DCE funding.  Kent shared that his understanding was tha tFY14 will continue to serve as a baseline for FY17 DCE funding.

· Kent asked the Chairs to submit 3-5 ideas they plan to implement for student recruitment and retention strategies. Some chairs have already shared these ideas in their one-to-one meetings with Kent.
· Kent asked the Chairs to email Christina and him by December 1 to let them know what their departments are currently doing to mentor faculty. 
· There were 16 Grand Challenges proposals submitted to the VP of Research.  13 of these proposals involved faculty or units affiliated with AHSS.  Kent reported that the deans would be discussing the proposals at the Deans’ Council meeting scheduled for 11/19/15. 
Meeting adjourned at 4:33 pm.
Submitted by Lori Alvarez 
